
Monterey Township Board Meeting 

January 3, 2011 

 

 

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Reinart at 8:00 P.M. at the Community Building.  
Board Members Present: Chris Reinart, Jan Lodenstein, Lois Commons, Merle Coffey 
and Earl Collier. 
 
There were 14 Township residents and Bob Karlie from the Road Commission present. 
 
There was much discussion concerning wind turbines between the Board and Township 
Residents. 
 
Coffey moved supported by Collier to approve the minutes and financial report with a 
bank balance of $6,984.08. Motion carried. 
 
Coffey moved supported by Lodenstein to approve having Mast Heating to install extra 
heat ducts from the furnace. Motion carried. 
 
Coffey moved supported by Lodenstein to pay registration fee for seven of the board 
members to attend planning workshop. Motion carried. 
 
Collier moved supported by Coffey to approve contacting area Funeral Homes informing 
them about our new Sexton (Lyle Boyes) and fees. Motion carried. 
 
Commons moved supported by Lodenstein to pay bills. Motion carried. 
 
Collier moved supported by Commons to put on the agenda a request submitted by letter 
from Heather Ludlam to renew the Moratorium for another 12 months on applications for 
special use permits for wind turbines.  Motion carried. 
 
 
Collier moved supported by Coffey to adjourn. Motion carried. 
 

                                                          
 
 
 
 

 Jan Lodenstein 
Township Clerk 

 
 
 
 

       



 
 
 
                                                                                               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


